
(sent via email from Anita O. Crews to Holly Salamido on 08/04/2015) 
 
 
 
Greetings Holly; 
 
In accordance with Article 49 of the Collective Bargaining Agreement between HUD/AFGE, please accept 
this correspondence as official notification of HUD’s intent to implement a new policy.     
As required by Section 49.03 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement the following information  is provided: 
 
 
(a)   A copy or statement of the current policy or practice. 
 

NA 
 
(b)   The nature, scope and rationale for the proposed change. 
 

A Personnel Clearinghouse Pilot will help facilitate the lateral reassignment of HUD 
employees. The Clearinghouse will benefit our employees, as well as our management 
team. This program is designed to assist employees in obtaining other positions within the 
Department by way of a lateral reassignment. This Clearinghouse program will remain in 
effect until which time the updated Merit Staffing Handbook has been drafted and 
bargained. 

 
(c)    A copy of the statement of the proposed new policy or practice. 
 

Please see attached. 
 
(d)  The proposed implement date. 
 

Unless notified, this policy will be effective no sooner than August 20, 2015.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by e-mail or telephonically. 
 
Thanks, 
 
 

Anita O Crews 
Human Resources Specialist (ER/LR) 
Department of Housing & Urban Development 
Office of The Chief Human Capital Officer (OCHCO) 
(202) 402-2207-Phone 
(202) 708-2155-Fax 
anita.o.crews@hud.gov 
 
Please give us your feedback 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/ELRD 
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Anita O. Crews 
 
 
 


